
Hello Harbord parents/guardians and students: 
 
I hope everyone is well and healthy.  As was announced by the TDSB and the Ministry, we will continue 
with remote learning on Monday April 19 (Day 2) until further notice.  Although we will be learning from 
home, your child will be following the same schedule/timetable for their academic programming as was 
the case before the April break (your child’s teachers may communicate with you to provide any further 
details).  As always, attendance will be taken for each class (synchronous and asynchronous), and 
students are expected to be logged on during the scheduled times for their planned programming.  I will 
continue to provide updates to our school community as the information becomes available next week 
regarding Quadmester 4 learning structure and schedule.   
 
Credit Rescue Days: 
The last day of instruction for most classes in Quadmester 3 is Tuesday, April 20 (Day 3).  If there are any 
students who are in need of completing any work/project/assignment to pass their course and earn 
their credit, these students will have that opportunity on our Credit Rescue Days on: 

• Wednesday, April 21 from 12:30pm to 1:45pm (depending on the course/teacher, there may be 
classes in the morning)  - Course 1 is 12:30pm to 1:45pm and Course 2 is 2:00pm to 3:15pm.   

• Thursday, April 22 from 8:45am to 12:30pm – Course 1 is 8:45am to 10:30am and Course 2 is 
10:45am to 12:30pm. 

Again, this work will be done virtually at home with their teachers.  Keep up the hard work Tigers!   
 
Classroom Meeting Invitations for Launching Quad 4 (Friday, April 23) 
As we are starting our Quad 4 learning on Friday, April 23 with new courses and via remote learning, 
teachers will be communicating with students and inviting them to their new Google Classrooms or 
Brightspace platforms by Thursday April 22nd.  Please have your son or daughter check their email by 
April 22.  Also, teachers will be providing Google Meet or Zoom information (codes or links) for the 
‘remote learning’.   
 
Quadmester 4 Student Timetables: 
Students have access to their Quadmester 4 timetables on the TDSB Connects App.  Please check your 
timetable on April 22nd for any last minute changes. 
 
Lastly --- even more important than before, please continue to practice the health and safety protocols 
and follow the most up-to-date Toronto Public Health directives.  Please limit contacts to your 
household.  We need everyone to do their part.  Keep it up and don’t let up.  We are in this TOGETHER! 
 
“Harbord, we CARE for each other.  TOGETHER.  We are ONE!” 
 
Thank you and have a FUNomenal weekend! 
Steve 
 


